
Oct 28 for Nov 1 
 
Whist: Tonight, in the Village Hall at 7.30pm, our usual fortnightly whist drive with raffle. 
Refreshments included. 
 
Coffee Morning: The next St John’s Church coffee morning will be held on Tuesday, 
November 5, at 10am in the Church.  
 
100+ Club Draw: The November draw will take place at 11am during the St John’s Church 
coffee morning 
 
Coffee Break: Don’t forget this weekly event, for Mums and Dads, every Wednesday during 
term-time (excluding half-term week), 9am – 10am and longer if wanted (the shop is open 
until 12 noon). Tea or coffee and biscuits cost just fifty pence 
 
Folk Night: This regular event is held the first Wednesday evening of every month. Calling 
all musicians and singers. If you want to come along and just listen, you can. If you want to 
play something, you can. If you want to join in with others, you can. For more information call 
Chris on 01767 640242. 
Our next folk night event will be held in the village hall on Wednesday, November 6. Doors 
open 7pm.  
 
Swingin’ 60’s Night: The Friends of St John’s Church, will be holding this event on 
Saturday, November 9, in the village hall. Doors open at 6.30pm. 
There will be a three course 60’s menu and entertainment will be provided by the group ‘Still 
Seeking’. There will be a licensed bar serving 60’s style drinks and a raffle. A prize will be 
awarded for the best 60’s outfit. 
Tickets £12, available from Pat 01767 640848 or Dorothy 0176 640242. 
 
Knit and Natter: Another lively Knit & Natter session was held in St John's Church on 
October 24, ten people in all during the course of the morning.  Carole has nearly finished 
her cushion cover, Dorothy sewed the buttons onto the baby cardigan, just in time as the 
baby (a great-nephew) had arrived safely the day before, Mary got started on some 
fingerless mittens and Eileen, Jane, Colin and Elizabeth continued with various projects.  
Coral looked after customers who came to use the Shop in the vestry and made us all a cup 
of coffee. Jane told us about a project in Moldova which would really welcome children’s 
jumpers and warm clothing. A local resident is going out there in April and several people 
said they would make items for him to take. He has offered to take photographs of the 
children wearing the garments which would be good to see. The next meeting of the Knit & 
Natter Group will be on Tuesday November 26, at 10 am and all are welcome. 
 
Coffee Morning: Held last Saturday, October 26, an Autumn Coffee Morning at Village 
Farm, 4 St Johns Road, by kind invitation of Miss Matthews. From 10.30am, there were 
stalls, a raffle, Christmas cards and wrap, tea and coffee served during the morning.  All 
proceeds in aid of the East Anglian Air Ambulance and the Horse and Donkey Sanctuary. 
Raffle winners were Mrs P Sheath, Mrs E Robinson, Mrs M Wilson, Mrs C Denny, Judy, 
Miss Grace Carthy, J Butten, Mr G Odell, Mrs E Izzard. 
 
Church Services: St John the Evangelist, Sung Communion, 9am; All Souls Service for the 
benefice, 6pm 


